
CITY OF EDEN, N. C. 

 

Due to the lack of a quorum, the regular meeting of the City Council, City of Eden, was not held on 

Tuesday, January 15, 2013 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 308 E. Stadium Drive. Those present 

for the meeting were as follows:  

 

 

Mayor:                       (absent)  John E. Grogan 

Mayor Pro Tem:       (absent)          Wayne Tuggle, Sr. 

Council Members:     (absent)      Donna Turner  

                (absent) Darryl Carter 

     (absent) Jerry Epps 

                                                    Gene Hagood 

     (absent) Jim Burnette 

     (absent) Jerry Ellis 

City Manager:              Brad Corcoran 

City Clerk:           (absent) Sheralene Thompson 

City Attorney:    (absent)          Erin Gilley 

                                                   

Representatives from Departments: 

 

On January 14, 2013 the City Manager and/or the City Clerk had received advance warnings from 5 of 8 

Council Members that they would be unable to attend the regular scheduled July 15, 2013 meeting for one 

reason or another.  Also on January 14, 2013 each member had been notified that there would not be a 

quorum for the January 15, 2013 meeting based on those advance notices. 

 

The City Manager was present at the Eden City Council Chambers at 7:30 p.m. at the time of the meeting 

and during that time only one member of Council arrived, Council Member Hagood. 

 

Mr. Corcoran took the notes on behalf of the City Clerk and explained that since they did not have a 

quorum for the meeting the meeting would not be convened and a special meeting would be held on 

January 22, 2013.   

 

Council Member Hagood stated that he would like to make a point of order recognizing they did not have 

a quorum.  He stated: 

 

 “I would ask the Clerk to duly document as she normally does those members who are present and absent 

and with that I wish the Mayor well and for a speedy recovery.” 

 

The City Manager re-read to Council Member Hagood what he had said to make sure it had been 

documented correctly and he said it had.  With that, they both left the Chambers. 

 

       ____________________________ 

     Sheralene S. Thompson, CMC                                                           

 City Clerk 

ATTEST: 

________________   

John E. Grogan, Mayor 


